
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
April 11, 1947 

 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met 
in regular adjourned session at 7:30 P.M. Councilmen present and 
answering at roll call were: Hoisington, Brown, Boston, Day, 
Harris, and President Carson. Also present were: City Manager 
Fritz, City Attorney Banks, City Clerk Tomlinson, and Chief of 
Department of Public Works and Planning Bennett. 
 
A letter from the Kiwanis Club of Grand Junction was read, 
requesting that the City make available to the Recreation 
Commission. the approximate sum of $5,000 derived from the sale of 
the old Y.M.C.A. building to be used for the cost of operating, 

maintaining and servicing the Youth Camp on Pinon Mesa. It was 
explained that there is now earmarked from the sale of the 
Y.M.C.A. Building the sum of $4,917. It was moved by Councilman 
Boston and seconded by Councilman Day that the City give to the 
Kiwanis Club for the Recreation Commission to be used by the Youth 
Camp the sum of $4,000. Roll was called on the motion with all 
members of the Council voting AYE. The President declared the 
motion carried. 
 
 Messrs. Olin Kalmbach and E. H. Carter of R. J. Tipton and 
Associates, Inc. appeared before the Council and explained to them 
matters in connection with the construction of Hog Chute and other 
Grand Mesa reservoirs, explaining the plans and costs in 
connection with this work. A general discussion was had by the 

members of the Council with these two engineers. It was moved by 
Councilman Harris and seconded by Councilman Hoisington that the 
City Manager go before the Grand Mesa Reservoir Company and let 
them know that the City has decided to go ahead with the 
construction of Hog Chute Reservoir, but that they will go along 
with the Reservoir Company on the improvements which they 
contemplate. Motion carried. 
 
 It was regularly moved, seconded and carried that the meeting 
adjourn. 
 
/s/Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


